
18-005 QA PRODUCT RECALL – WHIRLPOOL KITCHEN AID KETTLE 
DUE TO BURN HAZARD 

Date:  21 February 2018                                                                                                               Recall: # 18-005 

Scope: Select Exchange Retail Stores 

Whirlpool Corporation in cooperation with the Consumer Product Safety Commission has announced a recall of 
certain KitchenAid Electric Kettles due to burn hazard. 

Hazard: The handle can loosen and separate from the kettle, causing hot contents to spill, posing a burn hazard. 

Description: This recall involves KitchenAid 1.7 Liter Electric Kettles. The kettles were sold in stainless steel, red, 
black, white, liquid graphite and cocoa silver. Model numbers and serial numbers are located on the bottom of the 
kettle. KitchenAid is written on the front of the kettles.  A complete list of model and serial numbers included  in this 
recall is posted on the firm’s website at http://repair.whirlpool.com. 

UPC ITEM DESC 

883049294025 1.7 ELEC KETTLE STAINLESS STEEL 

883049294032 1.7 ELEC KETTLE BLACK 

Incidents/Injuries: Whirlpool Corporation has received 79 reports in the U.S. (19 in Canada) of 
handles separating, including three reports in the US (one in Canada) of minor burn injuries. 

Remedy: Consumers should immediately stop using the recalled kettles and contact Whirlpool for a free 
replacement. 

Sold At: Bed Bath & Beyond, Dillard’s, Fry’s Electronics, Kitchen Kaboodle, Kohl’s, Navy Exchange, Target, Williams 
Sonoma, and other home improvement, home appliance and retail stores and online at Amazon.com, The Exchange 
sold the models shown in the table online. 

Importer(s): Whirlpool Corp., of Benton Harbor, Mich. 

Manufactured In:  China 

Consumer Contact: Whirlpool Corporation at 800-874-0608 from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. ET Monday through Friday, or 
online at http://repair.whirlpool.com for more information. 

 


